## **Todd Tucker**

From: Kristi-ymail <daviskristi2002@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, September 02, 2016 4:54 PM

**To:** Todd Tucker

**Subject:** Syringa Valley Comments

Hello, please include my comments in the Planning & Zoning meeting on Sept 19.

ACHD and Boise City please move up the priority of S. Cole road improvements to no later than 2 years from now. This should not be overlooked on the technicality that it is in the County & not Boise City.

The highest priority should be completion of the Lake Hazel Extension to Orchard, including the bridge. We do not support any new building, such as the Kirsten subdivision, before both Cole Roads and the Lake Hazel extension is completed. Nothing temporary is acceptable. Hollilynn is a freeway in the mornings already no matter what the ACHD data says. I'm out there each morning from 7-9am when I get my kids on the bus and the traffic is intense. More building without roads will make it a nightmare & a safety issue.

Let's finally put the infrastructure and public safety ahead of the quick dollar.

-Kristi Davis & Dr Toby Davis